
Memo 
To:  Basketball Officials 

From:  Chad Whitworth, Associate Commissioner 

Date:  March 5, 2025 

Re:  Basketball Officials Camp 

Our WHSAA Basketball Officials Camp will be Saturday, May 31 and Sunday, June 
1, 2025 at Natrona County High School.  Registration will begin at 8:30 am on 
Saturday in the PE Classroom located on the Southwest corner of the MAC. We will 
start at 9:00 am on Saturday with classroom instruction and go until about 3:00 pm 
on Sunday. We will focus entirely on officiating boys games and evaluating/critiquing 
officials.  

We will send more details as we get closer the date of the camp.  We will be offering 
the closed book exam as part of the camp and will have at least 1 session on 
officiating with a shot-clock. 

There will be no cost for the camp! The WHSAA has agreed to pay 
for all costs to help recruit and retain officials. 

You can check our website to see if you need to attend a camp.  Our website address 
is www.whsaa.org.  Go to officials and then basketball.  If you need further help, 
please feel free to contact Lana or myself at the WHSAA office (307) 577-0614. 

 
 

WHSAA BASKETBALL OFFICIALS CAMP May 31 & June 1, 2025 
 

NAME: _________________________________________________   
 
MAILING ADDRESS: __________________________________CITY__________________ZIP____________ 
 
HOME PHONE NUMBER: _____________________WORK PHONE NUMBER: _______________________ 
 
EMAIL ADDRESS: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
YEARS OF EXPERIENCE:  __________ 
 
 
THIS FORM AND REGISTRATION FEE MUST BE RETURNED NO LATER THAN MAY 1, 2023.  
 
MAIL TO:  WHSAA, 6571 East 2ND, CASPER, WY  82609 
 
    
 

http://www.whsaa.org/

